
 

  
 

 

 

 

Locations: near Quesnel and Bamfield, BC  
 
Date of Incidents: June 2020 
 
Details of Incident 1: A logging truck driver sustained minor injuries after his trailer was struck 
by a freight train near Quesnel. RCMP investigation revealed an eastbound loaded logging 
truck was crossing a marked rail crossing when a southbound freight train collided with the 
trailer. 
 
As a result of the collision, the logging truck and trailer flipped onto its side, spilling the load of 
logs into the ditch. The driver of the truck was transported by ambulance with minor injuries. 
The road and rail line were shut down for a short period of time to clear the debris from the 
roadway. 
 
Source: Quesnel RCMP news release 

 

Details of Incident 2: A recent serious accident on the Bamfield Main logging road on 
Vancouver Island offers a reminder to drivers that dust on resource roads during summer 
months create a serious safety concern.  
 
A forestry engineer driving an SUV rear-ended a logging truck that was obscured by dust 
clouds. The driver was familiar with the road and had travelled it numerous times.  
  
RCMP urge drivers to reduce speeds - especially when 
conditions are dusty, maintain a following distance that allows for 
dust to dissipate and to keep headlights and taillights turned on. 
 
Link to newspaper article (source) 
 
Recommended Preventative Actions:  

• Be aware of conditions and your surroundings at all 
times 

• Adjust driving speed to conditions 
• Expect the Unexpected!  

The importance of maintaining driver awareness: 
Recent collisions on a rail crossing and dusty resource road 

serve as reminders 

http://bc.rcmp-grc.gc.ca/ViewPage.action?siteNodeId=2087&languageId=1&contentId=64799
https://huuayaht.org/2020/06/05/huu-ay-aht-asks-drivers-to-use-extra-caution-as-dusty-roads-create-safety-concern/

